
 
  

Minutes 
Historic Sign Review Committee 

November 7, 2014 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Clancy Kingsbury, Kyle Blada, Vicki Fenhaus and Lee Geiger 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT:   Jim Jackson 
 
STAFF PRESENT: Sarah Hanzel, Patsy Horton and Jeanne Nicholson 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: Jill Quintas 
 
Blada called the meeting to order at 9:01 a.m.  
 
703 Main Street (14SN029) 
Hanzel presented the request and reviewed the drawings.  A brief discussion followed regarding the 
differences between the existing sign and the proposed sign. 
 
Kingsbury moved to approve the replacement of the existing sign with an updated stainless 
steel non-illuminated logo sign at 703 Main Street.  The motion was seconded by Fenhaus and 
carried unanimously. 
 
MINUTES 
Fenhaus moved to approve the minutes of the October 17, 2014 meeting.  The motion was 
seconded by Kingsbury and carried unanimously. 
 
Geiger entered the meeting at this time. 
 
STAFF ITEMS 
 
SHPO letter to the City in response to the Lehe Report and Recommendations 
Hanzel explained that the State submitted a letter responding to the Lehe Report and 
Recommendations.  She noted that the letter has been linked to the City’s website. 
 
In response to a question from Kingsbury, Hanzel recommended that the Committee submit their letter 
to staff as soon as possible. 
 
In response to a comment from Blada, Geiger stated that he volunteered to draft a letter outlining the 
Committee’s response to the Lehe Planning’s Final Report.  He requested the Committee review the 
letter and then submit their recommendations or changes to him as soon as possible.  He added that 
the letter needs to be submitted to staff within a couple of weeks. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:06 a.m. 
 
 


